
EMERGENCY CLOSING INFORMATION

Long Island City Court Closed Until Further Notice 
25-10 Court Square

Long Island City, New York 

Please be advised that the New York State Supreme Court Long Island

City courthouse located at 25-10 Court Square, Long Island City  New York 

is closed effective March 18th, 2020, until further notice.  

All motions scheduled for March 19th, 2020 will be administratively

adjourned. The moving party will be responsible for ascertaining the new

motion date and notifying all parties entitled to notice.  Parties should check e-

courts for new dates.  If you do not see a new motion date, please be advised 

that all matters will be updated when the court re-opens and you will be able to

check e-courts for new dates at that time.  

Emergency applications for matters assigned to a judge sitting in Long

Island City can be addressed by the emergency judge sitting in the Queens

County Supreme Court located at 88-11 Sutphin Boulevard, Jamaica NY 11435. 

ALL EMERGENCY APPLICATIONS MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY

AN EMERGENCY AFFIDAVIT OR AFFIRMATION.   

The Court will update its web page (www.nycourts.gov) with additional

information as it becomes available.   For specific questions, please call (718)

298-1140.


